

## Red Bank Borough Public Schools

Dream BIG...We'll help you get there!

76 Branch Avenue | Red Bank, NJ 07701 732-758-1507 | 732-212-1356 (FAX) www.rbb.k12.nj.us | rumagej@rbb.k12.nj.us | @RedBankSup

Jared J. Rumage, Ed. D. Superintendent of Schools

April 19, 2017

Dear Red Bank Borough School District Community,

Our school system is committed to protecting student, teacher, and staff health. To protect our community and be in compliance with the Department of Education regulations, Red Bank Borough School District tested our schools' drinking water for lead. As per previous communication sent on March 30, 2017, there were four sample locations of drinking water outlets with a result greater than the action level of 15  $\mu$ g/l (parts per billion [ppb]).

In accordance with the Department of Education regulations, Red Bank Primary School implemented immediate remedial measures including removal of equipment and plumbing replacement. Water sampling and retesting has been completed in these areas. Retesting results report levels are now within compliance.

A copy of the test results are available in our central office for inspection by the public, including students, teachers, other school personnel, and parents, and can be viewed between the hours of 8:30 a.m. and 3:30 p.m. For more information about water quality in our schools, contact Thomas Berger, Director of Facilities at the Red Bank Borough School District, 732-758-1500 x1505.

Sincerely,

Jared J. Rumage, Ed.D. Superintendent of Schools